

# Term 6 in St David's Class



Dear Parents/Carers.

I hope that you've all had a good break – we are in our final term! I am looking forward to enjoying all the wonderful things that we have planned – our Moana show, Make £5 Grow project, Leaver's Mass at Clifton Cathedral and Health week. As always, if you have any questions, concerns (or just want a quick chat) I will be on the playground after school most days. I would like to thank you for your continued support.

Mrs Knight

#### **Topic**

Our sixth term at a glance involves work linked to our theme – It's Showtime! We are really showcasing ourselves this term and will be focused on preparing for our production of Moana, continuing with our fundraising project, looking into the Ancient Greeks and how they 'performed' during their Olympics and what their culture was like.

Much of our focus will be linked to our show – Moana. We have tickets to create (a letter will go out relating to tickets shortly); programs and posters to design; a stage that needs to be brought to life through props and costumes; and lastly there will be acting, singing and dancing! The children made an excellent start last term and I hope that they continue to enjoy all that putting on a Year 6 show offers them.

#### **Events**

This term is jam packed with dates so I thought I'd let you know what we currently have booked up:

Friday 14th June – Leaver's Mass Clifton Cathedral (please see letter sent last term relating to this)

Monday 1<sup>st</sup> July – dress rehearsal for Moana

Tuesday 2<sup>nd</sup> July – Moana show afternoon AND evening performance (a separate letter will go out for this).

Wednesday 3<sup>rd</sup> July – Music concert

Wednesday 3<sup>rd</sup> July – Moana show evening performance

Monday 8<sup>th</sup> – Friday 12<sup>th</sup> July – Health week

Tuesday 16th July – whole school picnic and Year 6 Make £5 Grow stalls

Thursday 18<sup>th</sup> July – Leaver's Mass – our church – 10-11am

Friday 19th July – Leavers assembly – 9am

## Homework

Please encourage your children to do as much as possible as I am setting tasks to prepare them for the demands of secondary school.

Our homework will be set on a Friday (online on Teams) and this will include:

- Writing pieces.
- Maths skills in preparation for secondary school.
- Play practise all children will be involved in singing, dancing as well as acting so they will need to practise as much as they can –many songs are already on TEAMS.

#### **Transition**

Such an exciting yet anxious time! Many secondary schools have contacted us regarding transition days and visits. Several teachers have been in already to see the children. Please let us know if your child will be absent from St Joseph's to attend a transition day.

## General Reminders...

#### Blog

Keep checking our blog on the school website for up to date information on our learning and some pictures too!

# **Water bottles**

As we are in the warmer months, children should be bringing a water bottle in to school every day.

#### Sun cream

Remember to pack sun cream or apply before school, as we will be spending quite a bit of time outside!

# **Uniform**

A reminder that we are now in summer uniform and the children can wear their leaver's hoodies. If the children wish to go on to the field during break/lunch time, then they need wellies/spare shoes to be able to do this.

#### PF

PE will take place on a Tuesday and Friday, please ensure children wear their PE uniform to school. This includes trainers, a house colour top and navy/black shorts.